
                   
                                    

Mt. WAVERLEY CLUB BULLETIN 
 

                                          Volume 33, Number 28, 31 January 2018  
 

            WHAT’S ON THIS WEEK? 
  VENUE              SPEAKER / TOPIC CHAIRPERSON / GREETER 

 This meeting:  Wednesday 10 January 6pm for 6.30pm start 
LOC “You too can be a black belt in Karate” Giovanni Battistello – 

Notting Hill Karate School 
Sean/Ros 

 
          IMPORTANT ADDRESSES & CLUB INFORMATION 
Club Postal Address: P.O. BOX 295 GLEN WAVERLEY 3150 
Web Address: http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/  
FACEBOOK ADDRESS: http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary 
 
Bulletin Copy Deadline: 5.00 PM. Sunday to Glen Watkins please. 
 
Other Important Addresses: 
1. Oakleigh Market shifts are 6am-10.30am and 9.30am till 1pm. The address is Corner Atherton Rd and Hanover Sts 
Oakleigh. 
2. Mount Waverley Market shifts are 7am-2pm (permanently Charlie/Beth) with closing shift 1-2pm (x 2 person 
assisted by Charlie). The address is Hamilton Place Shopping Centre, 283 Stephenson’s Road Mt Waverley.  
3. Leighoak Club (LOC) is located at 1555 Dandenong Road Oakleigh. We meet upstairs unless otherwise indicated. 
 

         ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS 
Please confirm your meeting attendance to Fiona Cleary 0410504233 and Bulletin Editor would also appreciate 
advices of leave dates.  
 
Our food donation bin for Monash Waverley Community Information and Support (MWCIS) is an important local 
community project for the club. Please bring to Rotary meetings a small donation of non perishable food for 
the donation bin, which is located in the front corner of the meeting room. 
 
Calendar of upcoming Club/Rotary events is in the bulletin – last page. All Rotarians please check your 
Market/Rotary Project commitments on this page and mark your diaries accordingly. If you cannot meeting 
designated commitment for the projects or for meeting chair/greeter please contact Andrew (for markets) and 
Terry or Glen (for chair/greeter).  
 

   CONGRATULATIONS & CELEBRATIONS 
FOR WEEK 25/1 – 31/1:  
Congratulations to Adrian and Marian on your Golden Wedding Anniversary on 28th Jan. Also congratulations to Terry 
and Jan on your 46th wedding anniversary on 29th Jan. And not to be outdone, congratulations also to Don and Beverley 
on 56th wedding anniversary on the 26th Jan. 

http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/
http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary
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                                           PHOTOS (compliments Adrian)  

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Presidents Report for 31 January 2018. 

On Wednesday night we had 18 members and guests for our celebration of Australia Day. The 
guest speakers were the 2017 Mount Waverley Secondary College Captains, Neha Salahuddin 
and Campbell McGown. Both Neha and Campbell spoke passionately about Australia Day, how 
they saw the celebration in relation to their own experiences as young Australians, what they as 
Australians do on Australia day, and the importance of being Australians and accepting people 
from differing cultures and sharing their values. Mount Waverley Secondary College is a prime 
example of cultural integration in Australia with nearly 2000 students with many from differing  

backgrounds and cultures but who have all brought something unique from their heritage to share amongst all 
students.  

I also had the pleasure of inducting Miranda Daniels as a member of our Club and we all look forward to sharing 
Miranda’s passion and enthusiasm for Rotary. Miranda will be mentored by Glen Watkins over the ensuing 6 months 
and will be actively involved in with our Club website/face book, and promoting fundraising activities. 
Beth Merkus confirmed that the wine fundraiser will be held in February/March with a selection panel of ‘wine experts’ 
from the Club tasting a range of up to 6 wines that will be made available for members to purchase. Order forms will be 
available in February so that members can place their orders. 
Robyn Morrow re-confirmed that arrangements for the MCH Walk 2018 ‘Walk for William’ are well under way. The 
website is now up and running including the links to enable members, family and friends to make donations to the 
Hospital and to register for the walk. Once again the links are detailed below:  
TO MAKE A DONATION OPEN THIS LINK: https://mchwalk18.everydayhero.com/au/terry 
IF YOU WANT TO WALK REGISTER HERE: http://www.mchwalk.com.au/ 
As I have previously mentioned work continues with the upgrade to our Club website. Gordon Chase has loaded most 
of our changes to the website with some minor adjustments still to come. The existing website is still current, until the 
new one is finalized, however there is a link to the proposed new website on the front page of our current website, just 
click on link New Website – sneek peak. 
I have included in this week’s Bulletin an email from the RI President, Ian Riseley, summarising RI activities for the first 
half year. There are also invitations from the Rotary Clubs of Glen Waverley, International Women’s Day with guest 
speaker Dr Susan Alberti AC, and Clayton, Victorian Heart Hospital with guest speaker Anne Mennen. Let me 
know if you are interested in attending.  
Please put in your diaries that the next Hamilton Place Market will be held on Sunday 11th February, the first for the 
2018 year, and the first Bunning BBQ of the year is on Friday 24th February. Beth will be seeking held from members.  
This week we will have Giovanni Agosta, from the Nottinghill Karate School, as our guest speaker. 

See you at Leighoak. 

Geoff 

https://mchwalk18.everydayhero.com/au/terry
http://www.mchwalk.com.au/
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         IMPORTANT NOTICES  

1. KEEP THIS DATE FREE: SUNDAY 4 MARCH 2018 
Sunday 4 March is Walk for Monash Children’s Hospital day. The event is to be held in Jells Park and involves walking 
or running 5kms or 10kms in a non-competitive fun environment. I would like our club to get behind this fundraiser, 
which is clearly focused on a very worthwhile project in our area.  
What makes this walk special? Apart from the value of supporting a new hospital in our area, one of our members has a 
special connection to this hospital. President Geoff Logie-Smith‘s grandson William was born in this hospital, and as we 
know, William sadly succumbed to serious illness earlier this year. In his last days he was admitted to Monash 
Children’s Hospital and passed away peacefully. He was just three years old.  

I am proposing that we get behind this fundraiser walk. Let’s call it “WALK FOR WILLIAM DAY”. 
Geoff has agreed to have our efforts named in William’s memory.  
Community Chair Robyn Morrow has agreed to co-ordinate arrangements for a walk by members and friends of our club. 
Robyn’s Committee will announce the details of how our participation and support on the day will be recognized on the 
day as The Rotary Club of Mount Waverley Walk for William, (or similar) as part of the major Walk for Monash Children’s 
Hospital day. More details will appear in the Bulletin in coming weeks. This is an early note for your diary. The official 
website for information is www.mchwalk.com.au/  
TO MAKE A DONATION OPEN THIS LINK: https://mchwalk18.everydayhero.com/au/terry 
IF YOU WANT TO WALK REGISTER HERE: http://www.mchwalk.com.au/. 
Terry Roche 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2. ROMAC Subject: Photo of next ROMAC patient. 
  
From: graeheath1@bigpond.com  
Sent: 26 January, 2018 3:59 PM 
To: dusting1@gmail.com  
Subject: R-1025 Lucilia Soares - Photo 
  
A photo of Lucilia is attached for your information. More likely that she will be accompanied by her 
aunt as a medical condition may preclude her mother getting a visa.  TBC. 
 
Cheers 
Graeme 

http://www.mchwalk.com.au/
https://mchwalk18.everydayhero.com/au/terry
http://www.mchwalk.com.au/.
mailto:graeheath1@bigpond.com
mailto:dusting1@gmail.com
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3. Subject: What you need to know in 2018 
 
From: Ian Riseley 
Sent: 26 January 2018 01:01 
To: ffoegls@hotmail.com 

   

Ian Riseley 
President, 2017-18 

T +1.847.866.3467 
F +1.847.866.3390 
ian.riseley@rotary.org 

 

Dear fellow Rotarians, 
 
As we pass the halfway point of this Rotary year, it’s time to take stock of what we’ve achieved so far and what we still 
have to do. The Rotary Citation is not only an honor, but also a useful tool that helps clubs plan their service. Club 
leaders will receive an achievement guide by email in mid-March, with valuable resources to help you reach your 
goals. If you’re on track to receive a citation, congratulations! Your club is well on its way to a very productive year. 
 
Here in Evanston, we are working hard to achieve the goals that Rotarians have laid out for us. In a Rotary-wide 
survey of Rotarians and Rotaractors, 90% of respondents asked for improved training, better methods to connect with 
other clubs, more planning resources, and better online tools. In response, your 2016 Council on Legislation passed a 
$4 dues increase that is now allowing us to invest in the improved resources, processes, and technology you’ve asked 
for. 
 
One of the many improvements we’ve made (and are continuing to make) has been to Rotary Club Central, which has 
been completely redesigned to be faster and easier to navigate. As you already know, this year we are asking all 
Rotary clubs to submit two numbers to Rotary: the number of volunteer hours worked and the money invested in 
service. The fastest and easiest way to submit these numbers is through Rotary Club Central. If you’re already 
tracking your projects using Rotary Club Central, make sure you’ve entered the number of volunteer hours and 
amount spent for each project you’re tracking. Otherwise, remember to enter those two key numbers in the Goal 
Center, under the Rotary Citation tab. 
 
On 23 January we will unveil changes to the global grant reporting section of the Grant Center. You’ll find that the 
report has an updated look, its content has been aligned with the global grant application, and the financial portion will 
be much simpler to use. We hope these changes will make it easier for clubs to report on the tremendous work that 
they accomplish through global grants. 
 
One of the new initiatives I’m most excited about in this Rotary year is the Group Cultural Exchange program, a type 
of Rotary Friendship Exchange that brings together international teams of Rotarians, non-Rotarians, and young 
professionals. Contact your district’s Rotary Friendship Exchange Committee Chair for more information about 
exchange opportunities through your district. If you have questions, or an experience you’d like to share, contact 
rotary.service@rotary.org.  
 
Depending on where you are in the world, it may be the right time to plant your club’s trees. Not only is planting trees 
one of the best things you can do for the environment, it also brings you one step closer to your Rotary Citation. Be 
sure to plant your trees by 22 April (Earth Day), and take care of the trees you’ve planted until they’re thriving on their 
own. 
 
There’s still time to register for one of six Presidential Peacebuilding Conferences designed to help us better 
understand the connections between Rotary’s six areas of focus and our commitment to building peace. The 
conferences will be hosted between February and June in different cities across North America, Europe, Australia, 
and the Middle East. 

mailto:ffoegls@hotmail.com
mailto:ian.riseley@rotary.org
mailto:rotary.service@rotary.org.


 
Looking ahead, it’s not too early to start planning your trip to the Rotary International Convention in Toronto, Canada 
on 23-27 June 2017. Register online by 31 March to receive the discounted preregistration rate, and find Inspiration 
Around Every Corner in Toronto! 
 
Finally, let’s not let January pass without a reminder of Vocational Service Month. Vocational service is one of the 
unique aspects of Rotary that makes us so effective. Our updated vocational service handbook is a great resource for 
those new to the idea of vocational service, and those who want to bring it more fully into their everyday lives and 
service. 
 
We all know that Rotary would not be the organization it is without the dedication of our club presidents, district 
governors, coordinators, directors, trustees, and other leaders all over the world. Because of your hard work, Rotary is 
truly Making a Difference in the world, so thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ian Riseley 
Rotary International President, 2017-18 

 
 
4. International Women’s Day Dinner 
 
From: Don Kerley 
Sent: 26 January 2018 14:16 
To: ffoegls@hotmail.com 
Subject: RC Glen Waverley - International Women's Day Dinner - 26th February 2018 : Speaker Susan Alberti AO 
 
Dear President Geoff, 
 
We are having a special meeting on Monday 26th February to celebrate International Women’s Day. 
Susan Alberti, AO will be our guest speaker. We are raising funds to roll out mental health first aid courses in Monash 
secondary schools. (see attachment) 
 
It would be wonderful to see you, and some of your members, come along.  
 
Thanks & Regards, 
 
Don Kerley 
PP RC Glen Waverley 
Email : dkerley@bigpond.net.au 
Phone : 0417 546 381 
 
5. RC Clayton Dinner Invitation 
 
From: warren fricke 
Sent: 24 January 2018 16:24 
To: Doug Bowden; Kehela Vandenberg; Louis Jahshan; Joe O'Loughlin; Bronwen Lamond; ffoegls@hotmail.com; 
dpark@pumpengineers.com.au; sueandwil@hotmail.com; alfred@sung.com.au 
Subject: Rotary Club of Clayton Meeting 19th Feb 2018 
 
Dear Joe, Bronwen and Presidents 
 
Attached is an invitation to our Club meeting on Monday 19th February 2018 at which we will hear from  Anne Mennen, 
the Director of Development at the to be Victorian Heart Hospital. 
  
The hospital will be a “first” in Australia and sited at Monash University in the City of Monash. 
  
We hope this meeting is of interest to you and your Club members. 
  
Regards 
  
Warren Fricke 
President 2017/18 
Rotary Club of Clayton 
 
 

mailto:ffoegls@hotmail.com
mailto:dkerley@bigpond.net.au
mailto:ffoegls@hotmail.com;
mailto:dpark@pumpengineers.com.au;
mailto:sueandwil@hotmail.com;
mailto:alfred@sung.com.au
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                        CALENDAR/PROGRAMME 
If you are aware that the nominated chairperson will not be available please let the bulletin editor know asap. For venue 
addresses - please refer page 1 of this bulletin. 
 
LEGEND:    black Club Market(s)         xxxx Club Meeting         xxxx Rotary/Club Project 
 
Date      Venue   Time  Event (or Topic)              Chairperson & Greeter                      
2 Feb Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Philip 
4 Feb Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Theo/Lyn 
7 Feb LOC   6-8pm Holmseglen Youth Foyer - Bianca Joyce & Cecilia  

Ofiadonu & Student     Ros/Sean 
9 Feb Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Terry 
11 Feb Mt Waverley 6-1pm Mt Waverley Market     Charlie/Beth/Roger/Terry  
14 Feb LOC   6-8pm Pres Waverley Historical Society – Monash,  

Marjo Angelico – General History of City of Monash Glen/Adrian 
16 Feb Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Geoff L-S 
18 Feb Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Robert/Lou 
21 Feb DIK   6-8pm DIK visit with Geoff Taylor - Gate 1, Woolshed #39 (1st one),  

400 Somerville Road West Footscray Ph: 0428 550 574($25 ph meal-BYO drinks) 
23 Feb Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Malcolm 
23 Feb Bunnings Notting Hill 8am-4pm       Beth Merkus 
25 Feb Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Rhonda/Margot? 
28 Feb LOC   6-8pm Club Forum / Presentation    Geoff L-S / ? 
2 Mar Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Ros 
4 Mar Jells Park tba Walk for William     NA 
4 Mar Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Michael/David 
7 Mar LOC   6-8pm Yang Xu-"Blue Zones"-World Class Health Tours Rhonda/Phillip 
9 Mar Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Adrian 
11 Mar Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market     Michael/David 
14 Mar LOC   6-8pm Lou Paola – Real Estate Update    Ros / Malcolm 
18 Mar Woolamai Racecourse 1-5pm Club social function at Woolamai Racing Club NA 
21 Mar  ZEST TBC 6pm  Social night Holmesglen     NA 
23 Mar  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     David 
28 Mar  LOC  6-8pm Club Forum      Geoff L-S 
30 Mar  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     NA 
4 Apr  LOC  6-8pm Miranda Daniels – Rotarian Behind the Badge  Malcolm 
6 Apr  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Malcolm 
11 Apr  LOC   6-8pm  Bill Haywood : D9810 ROMAC Committee   Adrian/Ros 
13 Apr  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Terry  
18 Apr  TBA   6-8pm  Social night details      TBA 
20 Apr  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Paul 
25 Apr  NA   ANZAC Day Public Holiday – No Rotary Meeting 
27 Apr  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Malcolm 
2 May  LOC   Lacie Ryan Camp Quality      Ros/Miranda 
4 May  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup Ros 
9 May  LOC   Terry Nunn - Ambo/Paramedic 35 years     Andrew/Sean 
11 May Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup Adrian 
16 May LOC   Social night TBC      NA 
18 May Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup Geoff L-S 
23 May TBC   Club 33rd Birthday. Ideas welcome 
25 May Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     David 
30 May  TBA 
1 Jun  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Phiip 
6 Jun  TBA 
8 Jun  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Terry 
13 Jun TBA 
15 Jun  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Geoff L-S 
20 Jun LOC   Social Night 
22 Jun  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     Paul 
27 Jun  LOC   Changeover night Geoff L-S/Philip 
29 Jun  Coles P’wood  9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup     David 


